Dear Parents/Guardians:

I would like to welcome you to Thomas Jefferson Elementary School!  I hope the transition to our school will be a smooth one.  Here are some things that new students and parents need to know:

We need an emergency card on every student.  Please be sure to list several emergency contacts.  Any allergies or medical problems (frequent headaches, nose bleeds, asthma, ear tubes, etc.), which your child may have, need to be listed on the back of the card.

If your child has any surgery, sutures, fractures, or illnesses, please let me know in writing.  This allows your child’s health record to can be kept up to date.  A signed note from your doctor is needed for any booster shots your child receives. 

You are also receiving a copy of the Medication Policy approved by the Board of Education.  Please read it carefully and keep it for future reference.  No prescriptions or over the counter medications, including cough drops and chapstick, may be used in school without a written doctor's order.  This policy will be strictly followed.

Let us know if there is any change in your work, cell, home or emergency phone numbers during the year.  

If your child is going to be absent, call the Health Office at 589-7936.  State your child's name, teacher and reason for the absence.  We have 24 hour voice mail, so you may call at any time.  In case of a communicable disease such as chicken pox, strep throat, conjunctivitis (pink eye), lice, etc., be sure to notify the Health Office.

If your child arrives after 9:20 a.m., he/she must report to the Main Office to obtain a late pass.

A parent note may excuse a child from physical education for one day due to illness or injury.  A doctor's note is required for excusing your child from physical education for more than one day.

When you need an early dismissal for your child, send a note to the classroom teacher.  If you must pick up your child unexpectedly, please call the Health Office at 589-7936 before coming to the school.  This gives us the opportunity to advise the teacher and allow your child to prepare to leave school early.  When you arrive, sign your child out in the Main Office.  They will call your child out of class.

Feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns regarding your child's health status.

Once again WELCOME TO THOMAS JEFFERSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL!!

          Sincerely,

                                    Cindy Johnson, RN, BSN


                                    School Nurse




